# MINUTES OF PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE MEETING 15<sup>TH</sup> FEBRUARY 2016 IN RUNWELL VILLAGE HALL AT 8.30PM

**IN ATTENDANCE**: - Chairman Mr T Waterhouse; Messrs: Lansdale, Lerwill, Rogers and Sloane. Mesdames Payne and Varney

Minute 193 Apologies: Mr L McKechnie

Minute 194 Declarations of Interest: None reported

# **Minute 195 Review of Charges**

The committee recommend to the Full Council a price increase of 5%

# **Minute 196 Play area improvements:**

- 1. Disabled swing to be purchased and installed after the drainage works completed.
- 2. Future projects:
  - The committee recommend the "Trampoline" subject to grant funding and further quotations being obtained
  - The committee would like to work on ideas for promoting "Adult Fitness", ideas/recommendations for types of equipment, locations for installations and some initial rough estimates needed.

# Minute 197 Flood Alleviation Scheme - progress report

TW reported that work was behind schedule due to the very wet ground conditions.

#### **Minute 198 Signs**

New "No Horse Riding" and "CCTV in Operation" Signs ordered.

Minute 199 Pitch Maintenance/Football Report – Apologies from LM, no report.

#### **Minute 200 Pavilion Maintenance**

Quotations needed for a) Replacement Doors, b) Replacement Windows so repairs can be staged. H&S review needed of double doors that open to former cricket pitch to check whether they meet current standards. TW/BL to arrange.

# Minute 201 1.8 Acres - Nature Area

TW reported that LV had planted the free trees we received last year. More topsoil is needed to make good.

#### Minute 202 Summer Play in the Park

TW confirmed that the Summer Play in the Park would go ahead Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> August 10am – 12noon.

## Minute 203 Questions etc.

- 1. BL reported that the sign on the main gate needed attention.
- 2. SV asked for an update on the "Wantz Corner", Clerk responded that ECC wanted proof of the original sign before considering replacing.
- 3. JS reported a further hole in the garage, TW will review and get LV to repair as spare panels in store. Long term it was agreed the garage should probably be removed.

Meeting closed 9.05pm